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	Town of Westminster

11 SOUTH STREET

MASSACHUSETTS 01473

FROM THE OFFICE OF THE

CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Phone: (978) 874-7413 * Fax: (978) 874-7411


MINUTES OF MEETING 
November 17, 2022
The meeting was held in room 222 in Westminster Town Hall.  
To:
Selectmen


Board of Health


Building Commissioner


Town Clerk
Present: 
Chairman Dan Bartkus, Members: Tim Sheehan, Anthony Maressa, Carrie Monty, Vic Pelletier, Agent Matt Marro, and Secretary Susan Kalagher
Absent:
none
Guests:    Dave Klinch (Epsilon), Susan Kemp, Carl Kemp, Brandon Ducharme, George Garcia
Documents, Plans and Other Exhibits 

1. Plan & Photos – Beach improvements Crow Hill Pond

2. DEP comments & responses / Crow Hill Pond beach improvements

3. Plan – Lot 7 Davis Road

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm in room 222 of Westminster Town Hall by Chairman Dan Bartkus and was not recorded.
MINUTES

The Minutes of October 27, 2022 were unanimously approved.

NOI Continuation
Crow Hill Pond Beach Improvements
Department of Conservation and Recreation
The continuation of the public hearing for the request for Crow Hill Pond Beach Improvements was opened.  Dave Klinch of Epsilon represented the applicant and responded to comments from DEP regarding rain gardens and stabilization of the area.  Work could begin this fall or in the spring depending on the amount of snow.  Low water levels are due to draught.  On a motion by Anthony Maressa with a second by Vic Pelletier, the project was unanimously approved and the public hearing was closed. 
NOI Continuation

Lot 7 Davis Road 

Kemp

The continuation of the public hearing requested by Brandon Ducharme on behalf of Carl Kemp for the construction of a single family dwelling on Lot 7 Davis Road was opened.  Brandon Ducharme of David E. Ross Associates, Inc. responded to comments from DEP and submitted a revised plan.  The Commission reviewed the changes including three 12” culverts.  A motion was made by Tim Sheehan with a second by Anthony Maressa to approve with conditions.  All voted in favor and the public hearing was closed.
RFD

42 Lakewood Park
B. Smith Landscapes
The applicant was not present.  The hearing was continued to December 8, 2022
No Show
Applicants who do not appear for their public hearing and do not notify the Commission in advance will be required to refile and re-advertise.  Hearings will not be continued.  
NOTICE OF NONCOMPLIANCE

George Garcia of 29 Dawley Road was present to discuss the Notice of Noncompliance sent by Matt Marro.  
Mr. Garcia has added approximately 600 yards of fill to expand his yard.  He was instructed to stop work and file a NOI.  
RIGHT OF WAY – WINTERS DRIVE

Matt Marro reported that DEP has not received an appeal from Mr. Woodruff for the removal of granite posts from the right-of-way .  If the posts have not been removed, Matt Marro will send a friendly reminder to Mr. Woodruf and remind him that fines will be issued.
OPEN SPACE
A brief discussion on Open Space vs Conservation and Conservation Restrictions took place.
ADJOURN

The meeting was adjourned with all in favor at 7:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted,






Dan Bartkus





Chairman






(prepared by Susan Kalagher)
